VILLAGE OF ONTONAGON RESOLUTION NO. 2023 – 15

In support of the extension of the MiTrale ORV/Snowmobile trail within the Village Boundaries

At a meeting of the Village Council of the Village of Ontonagon, held on the 14th day of August 2023, in the offices at 315 Quartz Street, Ontonagon, Michigan, the following resolution was offered by Trustee Seid and supported by Trustee Chastan.

RECITALS

WHEREAS, the Village of Ontonagon and MiTrale are in agreement that the current designated MiTrale ORV multi-use route should be extended to the Village's Lakeshore Park and will provide access to the proposed electric vehicle charging station to be located on Village property, and

WHEREAS, the Village has entered into a Leasing agreement with Polaris Industries to locate and operate an electric vehicle charging station within the village, and

WHEREAS, the Village supports the extension of the route designation for development purposes, and

WHEREAS, the extension is consistent with and supports the Village's state approved five-year Recreation Plan

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village council approves the extension of the ORV route.

THIS RESOLUTION is hereby approved by roll call vote:

Donald Chastan, Trustee	<u>yes</u>
Elmer Marks, Jr., Trustee	<u>yes</u>
Michael Rebholz, Trustee	<u>yes</u>
Debra Seid, Trustee	<u>yes</u>
Girard Waldrop, Trustee	<u>absent</u>
Sarah Hopper, President Pro-Tem	yes
Pam Coey, President	yes

And, adopted by a 2/3rds vote of the Village Council of the Village of Ontonagon, this 14th day of August, 2023.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and complete copy of a resolution adopted by the Village Council of the Village of Ontonagon, County of Ontonagon, State of Michigan, at a regular meeting held on Monday, August 14, 2023, that said meeting was conducted and public notice of said meeting was given pursuant to and in full compliance with the Open Meetings Act, being Act 267 of Public Acts of Michigan 1976, and that the minutes of said meeting were kept and will be or have been made available as required by said Act.

Kori Weisinger, Village Clerk